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SUPPORT 

 

Background: House Bill 205 (HB205) would require all Maryland public 

schools to install and maintain menstrual product dispensers in school 

restrooms, making products available to students free of charge. Each middle 

and high school would be required to have dispensers in at least two restrooms, 

and in at least one for elementary schools. 

 

Written Comments: Making mensural products readily available to students 

for free, would create a school environment that is better for all students. 

School is a place that students regularly spend eight or more hours each 

weekday. By not having to worry everyday about whether they have adequate 

menstrual products, students can focus on their education. Furthermore, 

students will not be forced through the trouble or embarrassment of asking for 

these products from a teacher or staff member. Having to do so may cause 

students to want to skip class, or school altogether. After New York City 

implemented a similar program in schools, they saw a 2.4% increase in 

attendance. 

 

Access to menstrual hygiene products should no longer have to be seen as a 

luxury. Menstruation is a biological function like any other and we should treat 

it that way, by providing basic and necessary hygiene products in restrooms as 

we do with toilet paper, soap, and paper towels. This is especially critical for 

low-income students who may not otherwise have regular access to these 

products. Often times they are not donated to shelters or food pantries, and 

public assistance programs do not cover the cost of their purchase. 

 

We believe that all students should have access to a high-quality education and 

a learning environment that fits their needs, HB205 would ensure that is 

available for more students in Maryland. We need to finally end the stigma, 

fear, and shame that is associated with not having adequate menstrual hygiene 

products. With this in mind, the Baltimore Jewish Council urges a favorable 

report of HB205. 
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